

## OPPOSITION WHIPS' OFFICE, PARLIAMENT BUILDINGS, WELLINGTON

3 March 1982

Linda G Simpson 6 Croydon Road New Lynn AUCKLAND 7

Dear Linda Simpson

Thank you for your letter of 1 March 1982 concerning home births.

I understand that you have also contacted one of my Parliamentary colleagues, Helen Clark, MP for Mt Albert. I have discussed the matter with Helen Clark and I am aware of the meeting that our Special Caucus Committee on Women's Issues is having.

I fully support the Home Birth Association and will be happy to receive any information you can give me on this matter.

Yours sincerely

JONATHAN HUNT MP for New Lynn Senior Opposition Whip